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Minutes of Full Governing Body Meeting
Monday 30th January 2017

Governors Present
Mr Ben Conway (Chair), Mrs Sharon Whitelaw (Head Teacher), Mrs Jan Howe (Vice Chair), Mrs Jenny Stokes (Vice Chair), Mrs Sue Sykes, Mrs Shelley Myles-Gardiner, Mrs Heidi Triance (Finance Clerk), Mrs Lisa Milner, Mr Adam Cornthwaite, Mr Scott Mackenzie and Mrs Bev Damant (Clerk). 

Invited to attend: Miss Lindsey Clarke (Deputy Head Teacher), Mrs Charlotte Wilkinson (Key Stage 1 Team Leader).

Meeting opened at 7.30pm. 

Apologies
Received and accepted from Mrs Jody Howell and Mrs Sue Elvis.

Welcome to New Parent Governors
Mr Adam Cornthwaite and Mr Scott Mackenzie were welcomed as new ‘Parent Governors’.                                        

Minutes of the Last Meeting
Minutes of the last Full Governing Body meeting held on 26th September 2016 were agreed and signed with no amendments.

Pecuniary Interests
No pecuniary interests were declared.

Conflict of Interest Statements
No changes to Conflict of Interest Statements.

Chair of Governor’s Presentation
Mr Ben Conway: ‘Which Way Do We Face?’, a school support presentation.

Governor Learning Walk
Mrs Jenny Stokes gave a brief presentation following her ‘Maths Learning Walk’ of the school which took place last term.

Senior Leadership Team Presentations
Mrs Shelley Myles-Gardiner – SEND – Specialist Involvement, Resources, Learning Plans and Impact on Teaching and Learning.
Miss Lindsey Clarke – English Lead – SATs and Data Analysis, Strengths and Development and Monitoring.
Mrs Sharon Whitelaw – Maths Lead – Monitoring Calendar plus Teacher Profiles. 
Mrs Charlotte Wilkinson – Science – Assessment, Tracking and Re-analysis of Data: highlighted strengths and areas for development.

Members of the Senior Leadership Team gave presentations on the areas highlighted above. Miss Lindsey Clarke was complimented on her dedication and energy to implement strategies to raise attainment following 2016 SAT results in Reading and GPS. 

Two examples of a ‘Teacher Profile’ were circulated amongst the FGB as evidence of the Monitoring Calendar and how the depth and breadth of feedback has had a collaborative team work effect.  Mr Ben Conway will meet with the SLT again on 5th March 2017 for further discussion of school improvement strategies and budget savings.

Financial Report
The main financial report headlines were shared by Mrs Heidi Triance; a detailed report was circulated prior to the Full Governing Body meeting – no further questions from the Governing Body.

Correspondence
The ‘Car Parking’ issues around the school have been raised again by local residents despite frequent requests, on Parentmail and monthly newsletters, to refrain from inconsiderate parking. Mrs Lisa Milner to contact Bedford Pilgrims and be the lead on further complaints.

Sub-Committee Structure and Individual Roles
Final decision on sub-committee structure agreed at the Full Governing Body meeting is as follows:

Mr Ben Conway – Finance, Facilities and Personnel Committees
Mrs Jan Howe – Co-opted Governor – SEND – Personnel, Standards and Curriculum Committees
Mrs Jenny Stokes – Parent Governor – Finance, Facilities, and Personnel Committees and Head’s Performance Management
Mr Adam Cornthwaite – Parent Governor – Computing – Finance, Facilities and Personnel Committees
Mrs Sue Elvis – Local Authority Governor – Training – Curriculum and Standards Committees and Head’s Performance Management
Mrs Jody Howell – Parent Governor – Press Officer – Curriculum and Standards Committees and Head’s Performance Management
Mr Scott Mackenzie – Parent Governor – Safeguarding – Standards, Curriculum and Personnel Committees
Mrs Lisa Milner – Associate Governor – Chair of USTT – Early Years
Mrs Shelley Myles-Gardiner – Staff Governor – Finance, Facilities and Personnel Committees 
Mrs Heidi Triance – Co-opted Governor – Funding – Finance and Facilities Committees
Mrs Sue Sykes – Co-opted Governor – PTA – Facilities, Finance, Standards, Curriculum, Personnel and Health and Safety Committees
Mrs Sharon Whitelaw – Facilities, Finance, Standards, Curriculum, Personnel and Health and Safety Committees

Head Teacher’s Report 
The head teacher’s report was distributed prior to the meeting; no questions were raised before or during the meeting.  

Termly Briefings and Governor Training
Mrs Jan Howe has attended recent Termly Briefings and highlighted the upcoming Annual Governor Conference on 4th March, recommending governor attendance at these training events. Governors to decide who is to attend each briefing based on suitability and governor role.

Strategy for School Improvement
Governors were shown the Fischer Family Trust top 20% targets for age-related and mastery expectations in Reading, Writing and Maths which have been set as targets for all class teachers in Performance Management.  

Governor Advisory Group
Previously postponed from the September 2016 meeting; this will be included on the April Full Governing Body meeting agenda. 

Review of School Policies
Previously postponed from the September 2016 meeting; this will now be discussed and agreed at future sub-committee meetings.

Any Other Business
None raised

Date of Future Meeting
Monday, 24th April, 2017 (Budget Ratification) at 7.00pm.

Meeting closed at 9.00pm

Minutes approved by:
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Chair of Governors                                                    Date: 24th April 2017
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